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P 
erhaps youõve heard the adage: Be                  
careful what you pray for.  Pete Townshed 
is credited with saying, òEnjoy life.  And be 
careful what you pray forñremember, you 

will get it all.ó  Denzel Washington is credited with 
saying, òBe careful what you 
ask for because when you 
pray for rain, you have to deal 
with the mud as well.ó  Both 
offer an interesting twist on 
the original.  I pray that, like 
me, youõve taken a pause at 3 
p.m. each day to lift up our 3

rd
 

Century Breakthrough Prayer.  
I keep one of the prayer cards 
in my wallet for when Iõm out 
and about and my 3 p.m. 
prayer alarm sounds from my 
phone.  I have another on my 
desk and another at home.  
Youõd think by now Iõd have 
the prayer memorized and 
wouldnõt need a reminder 
card.  Turns out, memorization 
is not among my gifts.  It also 
turns out that my prayers are, 
more often than not, full of 
care.  So, I like to think I have 
been and continue to be        
careful when I intone this 
prayerêour prayer. 

Have you ever dared to                      
imagine what this prayer 
might look like if we ògot it 
alló?  It would be spectacular!  I see a bustling 
sanctuary and education wing filled with people of 
all generations and diverse backgrounds.  Every 
single one of us sanctified, mobilized, unleashed, 
enabled, and empowered.  Every single one of us 
being launched into ministry utilizing the fullness 
of our unique gifts, graces, and skills.  Launched 
into new ways of being the Body of Christ.  Every 
single one of us building the kindom of God brick 
by brick, heart by heart.  The place is abuzz with 
energy and life! 

Yet Iõve been doing this prayer work longer than I can 

remember and one thing is certain:  I have my ideas 

and God has their ideas.  Sometimes thereõs a gap                     

between the two.  Iõm convinced that thatõs where 

grace resides.  In that gap God breathes peace into my 

dry bones stearing me away from concerns about 

quantity and numbers toward those of depth,                            

specifically the depth of                          

relationship be it our                               

relationship with God, our 

relationship with others, or 

our relationship with our 

community both inside and 

outside these walls.  The gap 

is the place in which God 

invites me to listen not only 

with the fullness of my                  

senses but also my whole 

heart and soul.  The gap is a 

place for discernment.  The 

gap is where the Great        

Builder shows us Godõs own 

idea of how good it can be 

and gives us the grace to 

both grieve and come to 

terms with the difference 

between renewal and                     

resurrection. 

Dear Ones, though we                    

remain in a time of                                 

discernment about our                            

congregationõs future and no formal decisions have yet 

to be made, let us recommit ourselves to a daily habit 

of intoning our 3
rd
 Century Breakthrough Prayer.  And 

until we meet again, 

May Godõs grace and peace enfold your spirit, 

Rev. Rebecca 

A Note from RR 

Continued on page 2.  
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 Page   2                                                                   Court Street UMC  

The Rock Christmas Party and Winter Schedule  

We want to let you know 

about our schedule for the 

next few weeks. 

¶ Sunday, December 11 - 

The Rock Christmas Party 

¶ Sunday, December 18 - 

No Rock 

¶ Sunday, December 25 - 

No Rock, Happy                   

Christmas!  

¶ Sunday, January 1 -                  

No Rock, Merry New 

Year!  

¶ Sunday, January 8 -                      

Regular ol' Rock 

It is our tradition to donate 100% of our Christmas Eve offering to a local mission or charity.  Several of 

our members are or have been active with the Afghan Resettlement Program and are certified with                 

Catholic Charities.  We have utilized both The Food Pantry @ Court Street and our Baby Grace ministry to 

support our new neighbors.  The Fulton Sun broke the news on December 3, 2022 that the River City 

Habitat for Humanity will be building the 14-member Afghan family a new house in Fulton (https://

www.fultonsun.com/news/2022/dec/03/river-city-habitat-going-on-the-road-to-fulton/).  There are                     

several steps in making this a reality.  Finding the right property and securing the funding are but two of 

those steps.  This year our Christmas Eve mission offering will help to create a place our Afghan                      

neighbors can call home.  As we reflect on the story of the Holy Family who found there was òno room in 

the inn,ó our offering will express our welcome not only in word and deed but also through our financial 

support.  What better way to lean into our welcome statement.  From generation to generation this                   

congregation has been known for its generosity.  Letõs continue to show how generosity is part of our 

DNA with our Christmas Eve offering. 

The ROCK Progressive Dinner 

Youth at The Rock has a great dining experience as they held a 

Progressive Dinner on Sunday, November 20th.  

The meal started at Court Street UMC with appetizers, then moved 

to First Presbyterian for the entree and on to 

Heartland for  dessert.   

Jan Finke and Linda Williams led the CSUMC 

chefs in preparing several appetizers for the 

more than 24 youth shown at here                  

enjoying the first stop of the evening. 

   Food Pantry @ Court Street UMC  

        Linda Rootes,  Coordinator  

November 2022 Statistics at a Glance 

Households Served:   

 93 representing 239 members 

Ages Represented:   

 20 children (0-4)  

 61 children (5-17) 

 113 adults (18-59)  

 45 seniors (60+) 

General Food Pantry Donations: 

 Food Bank 3,141 pounds, 

 Walmart 157 pounds, 

 Fulton Garden Club 175 pounds.  Thanks!!  

 Work Crews:  

 Tues: 9  Thurs: 7   Fri: 10 

Wiley House Update  

      Mary Ann Echelmeier,  

Coordinator  

This month weõve donated much needed 

supplies to Wiley House. Thank you to the 

many people whoõve donated laundry pods, 

paper products, 30-gallon trash bags,                       

antiseptic sprays, and non-perishable foods. 

You are all a blessing to our Mission and our 

community.  

Baby Grace  

Linda Mealy, Coordinator  

For the month of October the following diapers 

were distributed: 

¶      Parents Visited: 22 

¶      Packages handed out: 228 

¶      Total single diapers: 9,120 

Newsletter Holiday 

Schedule  

Our January newsletter will be compiled after 

Christmas and mailed in early January. 

SOWN Note  

With the holidays, the Singing On Wednesday 

Night zoom group will not meet on December 28
th
.  
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This is a unique year for our                  

Stewardship Campaign.  Your letter 

and card are in the mail.  We are 

asking for a reply by December 31 

so we may work on our 2023              

budget and our next few months of 

mission and operation.  Year-end 

gifts are also welcomed. 

 

Our new goal is to sustain our                     

ministries through the first half of 2023 (January through June).  

To that end, we ask that you continue your pledge, or consider 

increasing it, so we may fully fund our needs through the                     

remainder of the appointment year that will end June 30.  Our 

campaign results will be an important factor in our discussions 

with the Conference in deciding our next steps.  Thank you for 

your continued faith, and your dedication to Court Street UMC. 

Stewardship Campaign 

Unique and Important 

This Year  

Blue Christmas                   

Happening                         

December 21st  

A DMINISTRATIVE  BOARD  UPDATES  

The holidays can be hard.  Life deals 

us may challenges and it helps to 

find ways to grieve and/or process 

them.  Join us on Wednesday, De-

cember 21st at 5 p.m. outside, on 

the front side of our church, for a 

special Blue Christmas service.  It will 

be short, simple and inspiring.  We 

welcome all. 

December  2022                                                                                                                                                  Page 3  

Members of our current Administrative Board have agreed to 

serve through the remainder of the appointment year in 2023 

in order to best facilitate a smooth transition.  We thank 

both Parker Echelmeier and Linda Hogan for their service as 

they step off the Board in 2023.  Our thanks to all the board 

members for helping us navigate a very challenging 

year.   Linda Rootes will continue as chair of the board and will 

also serve as Lay Leader.  

 

On January 15, we will participate in the annual church conference via Zoom with our hub to approve our 

slate of officers, the pastoral support package, and other documents.  In February, we will meet again with 

our District Superintendent, Rev. Dr. Mi Hyeon Lee and Rev. Dr. Mark Sheets, Director of Congregational 

Excellence to review our current status and  options as well as to learn about what's happening with new 

church starts.  In March, we will call a special church conference to address closure and other related       

issues. 

 

On Wednesday evening, December 7, Rev. Nate Berneking, Director of Finances and Administrative                        

Ministries of the Missouri Annual Conference met with 20 members of Court Street UMC, 2 from Shiloh 

UMC, and one community member to discuss some of the details, expectations and outcomes of closure, 

and other options.  He emphasized that the Conference definitely wants an additional United Methodist 

presence in Fulton.  He was confident whatever our outcome, Court Street UMC would have laid the 

groundwork for new and exciting ministries in the future.  He was most enlightening as he answered                       

questions and reflected to the group the success or failures of many common options congregations                        

frequently consider before closing. 

Photo: Nate Berneking (center, black sweater) addresses members 

of Court Street UMC and Shiloah UMC.  


